Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

October 16, 2019
Directors Present:      Jim Timney







Dennis Peat
Eugene Sullivan

Brittany Lehman
Also Present:
        
Marc Twidwell






Leslie A Hoffman – Staff

Directors Absent: 
 Selden Wasson
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:07 a.m.
The first agenda item was Communication from Members – No members were present.

Next on the agenda was the Approval of the September 2019 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes.  Director Peat made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The Board then reviewed the Financial Statements.  Director Lehman made a motion to approve, Director Peat seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was the Manager Reports, Office Reports, and Operation Reports.  
· Marc explained to the Board members that the operators visit each station every day to inspect and fill out logs. The majority of the information in the logs is already collected with the SCADA system. He plans to increase the amount of information the SCADA system is collecting, automate daily reports, then reduce the visits by the operators.
· Marc explained that Article V of the By-law states there must be a president, secretary and a treasurer. Currently the Board has not appointed a vice president and has no assistant secretary. The Board needs to have an organization meeting to appoint a Board member to the vacant position. 
· Marc reported to the Board that two of the ten required monthly total Coliform tests for October were positive for total coliform. The system was chlorinated, flushed, and repeat samples taken. The second set of repeat samples were absent for total coliform. Public notice will be sent to members through email and bills.
· Marc shared with the Board the costs associated with a rate increase as reported by accounting. Legal, CPA and public notice expenses for the 2011-2012 rate increase were $63,000.

· Marc informed the Board that he will be contacting Summit Fire to establish better relations. He had recently personally witnessed Summit Fire filling an engine from a hydrant and the fill was not reported to DPW. This violates the water service agreement with Summit and the Tariff’s.
· Marc informed the Board that the authorized signers on the bank account needed to be updated since David Spence had resigned and Brittany Lehman was appointed to fill the remainder of his term. The Board authorized the removal of David Spence and the addition of Brittany Lehman as a signer on the bank account. 

Director Lehman made a motion to adjourn, Director Peat seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 11:14 a.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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